
Licensing & Registration of Clubs (Amendment) Bill  
 

We welcome the opportunity to contribute to the discussions on the above bill. 

We hope that an amendment will be included which will address the lack of licensing for 

producers of craft ciders and beer. 

This area has grown rapidly and there is a need for the legislation to be updated. 

Armagh Cider Company is a family business which has been making cider ‘from blossom to 

bottle’ since 2006. We currently employ 7 people and with a little encouragement that 

number will grow. 

The apple industry in Co Armagh is struggling for survival and the growth of craft cider 

producers has improved its viability. 

We make artisan ciders which attract a premium price. 

Our ciders are made from apples grown on our own farm and we predominantly use the 

Armagh Bramley Apple which gained PGI status in 2011. 

This, and because all production is carried out on our home farm has attracted tourists to our 

cidery. 

Unfortunately, due to the current legislation, our visitors are unable to purchase our products 

when visiting. 

As an independent craft producer in Northern Ireland, we would like the same facility as the 

rest of the UK and be allowed to sell our products from our own farm. This combined with a 

system of Temporary Events Notices would encompass Food Festivals as well. 

It is ironic that our current licence allows us to sell to the public in England but not at home. 

I would welcome the opportunity to discuss this further 

 

Regards 

 

Helen Troughton 

Armagh Cider Company  

 










